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Coming to you on Bourbon County Nutrition Education Facebook page. 
If you missed the 1st Friday, it is still available on FB and YouTube. 

 

 

 

If you miss the Facebook viewing we can also be found on YouTube  

Bourbon County Extension Office. 

Join us on Bourbon County Nutrition 
Education Program Facebook page, to 
view Kacy preparing “Cheese and Corn 
Chowder” better yet get your ingredients 
and prepare your salad along with us. 
Mark your calendar December 2nd at 
noon! 

We are expanding! Join Kacy and Kay on the 3rd Friday of each month at noon when 

they share a Kentucky Proud Plate It Up Recipe on  Bourbon County Extension 

FCS/Homemakers Facebook page.  Look forward to sharing our recipes!  

2023 

calendars 

will be 

here 

before we 

know it! 

Keep an 

eye out 

for their 

arrival! 
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 LEADER LESSON TRAINING

 
                                                                

2022-23 Leader Lessons 

Leader lessons for the 2022-23 year will be taught 

by Bluegrass Area Extension FCS Agents. They 

will be taped for viewing at Bourbon County office.  

Each taped viewing will be followed by planned 

activities and/or hands-on learning. 

Spread the word that anyone, member or not, 

interested in learning more about “Exercises for 

Everyone” is welcome to attend the Bluegrass 

Area Extension Homemakers Leader Training at 

6:00 pm on Tuesday, November 22nd at the 

Bourbon County Extension Office.   

We would love to have at least one member from 

each club at this event to share the information at 

their club meeting. 

 

Please call the office at 987-1895 to reserve 

your seat and join the fun. 

 

“OUTSIDE the BOX” 
 

NOVEMBER! MY FAVORITE MONTH 
 OF THE YEAR! 

 

November reminds me to stop and be thankful for 
all that I have. I am thankful for so much, but I tend 
to find myself so busy and stressed that I do not 
focus on the good surrounding me! The last few 
years, I have tried to say one thing I am thankful for 
each day and I try to tell someone everyday that I 
am thankful for them. 
 
With Homemaker club meetings this month, I 
challenge each member to share one thing for 
which they are thankful. It is sure to put a smile on 
your face and in your heart.   
 
I hope everyone is looking forward to the return to 
in-person Holiday Foods. This will be the first since 
pre-COVID! It will be a great time together and I 
hope to see you there.   
 

Remember, we are not meant to do this life alone.  
We are better together Bourbon County Extension 
Homemakers! 

 

“Bourbon County Homemakers, let’s get 
started thinking outside the box!” 

 
 

Mallory Lowe 
President Bourbon County 
Extension Homemakers 

                                                                 

  

      

          

DATE: Tuesday, November 22nd  
TIME: 6:00 pm 

PLACE: Bourbon County  
    Extension Office 

Please RSVP 
859-987-1895 

Bourbon County Extension                        

Homemakers Dues 

Deadline Now Nov. 29 
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Painting pumpkins with the Senior Citizen’s 

Center participants was so much fun. 

While working with these participants, they 

indicated that they would like to have their 

own Homemaker’s Club. 

What a GREAT idea! 

We are requesting that each club consider 

sponsoring one member’s dues for a Bourbon 

County Senior Center Homemakers Club. 

Each club would be blessed by sharing a 

meeting each month with this new group. 

 

Bourbon County Homemakers Shine 

Bluegrass Area Homemakers 2022 Cultural Arts 
 

 

         

 

    

 

 

Blue Ribbons: 

 

June Erla   - - - - - Loom Weaving 
Charlotte Haney - Basketry-Cane 
Charlotte Haney - Basketry-Miniature 
Charlotte Haney - Ceramics-Molded 
Charlotte Haney - Counted Cross Stitch  
Charlotte Haney - Jewelry Beaded 
Jane Linville  - - - -Quilts Machine Applique 
Elysse Poole  - - --Knitting Fashion 
Elysse Poole - - - -Knitting Other 
Connie Vaughn -   Swedish Weaving 
       
    

     

Red Ribbons: 
Charlotte Haney  - Crochet Afghan 
Charlotte Haney – Counted X Stitch 
Elysse Poole - - - -Couch Quilt 
 
White Ribbon: 
Charlotte Haney Hand Embroidered Towel 

 

Exhibited 17 entries! 
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VOLUNTEER HOURS 
 

Congratulations to  
Bourbon County Extension Homemakers  

For being recognized at the Bluegrass Area 
Annual Meeting for having the most volunteer 

hours for 2021-22 Homemaker Year! 
 

 
Total of Individual Member Hours = 15,868 

Total Club Volunteer Hours = 4,200 
 

@$29.95 per hour  
Bourbon County Extension Homemakers 
contributed $601,036 to Bourbon County 

during the 2021-22 year. 
 

That was with minimum reporting! 
Challenge for 2022-23 Year 

Triple this number! 
Start recording hours now! 

 
What are “volunteer hours”? 

 

 

Have you done any of the following during the 
month: 

 Attend monthly meeting 

 Attend Bluegrass Area Annual Meeting 

 Take, prepare, and present a club lesson 

 Prepare and teach a club craft/activity 

 Host a club meeting 

 Prepare refreshments for a club meeting 

 Call to invite someone new to club 
meeting 

  related to monthly meetings 
 
All these items count for volunteer hours.  Each 
of you need to record these hours (in the method 
of your liking)  to calculate at end of year more 
easily. 
 

Start recording now! 
 
 

 

 

2022-23 KEHA Membership Contest 

Each county that increases membership by 3 is 
entered into drawing for $100.  Can have more 
than one entry – number of entries is based on 

multiples of 3. 
 

Increase membership by 3 = 1 entry 
Increase membership by 6 = 2 entries 

Increase membership by 18 = 6 entries 
 

How many entries will it be Bourbon County? 
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November is National Family Caregivers Month, when we recognize those who generously give their 
time and energy to help others in need. This special month in which we celebrate Thanksgiving is the 
perfect time to honor America's more than 11 million people who are providing care to people living with 
Alzheimer's or another dementia.  
 

Many of these caregivers are unpaid family members or friends who provide over 16 billion hours of care 
and support each year. These caregivers are heroes in my eyes and in the eyes of the family 
members or friends they care for. They deserve all the help and recognition we can give them.  
 

In 2022 alone, the monetary value of unpaid care for those living with Alzheimer's and all other dementia in 
America is expected to reach $272 billion. But the real value of that care is impossible to calculate. It's 
about having someone present to take care of daily needs — providing transportation, managing 
medications, doing housework, going shopping. And it's about the comfort and assurance that comes 
from simply having someone there.  
 

If you know a caregiver, this would be the perfect time to tell them how much you appreciate what they do. 
One of the best ways to show your appreciation is to point them to the many resources available through 
the Alzheimer's Association, including:  

 Our free 24/7 Helpline (800.272.3900), staffed by master's-level clinicians who provide confidential 
support to people living with Alzheimer's and their families. 

 Alzheimer's Navigator®, an online tool which offers caregivers the guidance and information they 
need to keep themselves strong and healthy, both physically and emotionally. 

 Educational programs and support groups, allowing caregivers to connect with a network of 
support anytime they need it. 

Your kind support makes these critical resources, and so much more, possible.  
 

With the responsibilities they shoulder daily, caregivers can easily feel discouraged, overwhelmed and 
isolated. This is especially true as we approach the holidays. This time of year is often filled with joy and 
togetherness, but the holidays can also bring stress and sadness. Your caring touch can brighten this 
special time for them. As we observe National Family Caregivers Month, I hope you'll join me in 
honoring those caregivers who do so much for people living with Alzheimer's.  
 

For them, we press forward in our fight, guided by our mission to lead the way to end Alzheimer's and all 
other dementia — by accelerating global research, driving risk reduction and early detection, and 
maximizing quality care and support.  

 

Sincerely,                                                            

                        
Beth Kallmyer 
Vice President, Care and Support 

 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fact.alz.org%2Fsite%2FR%3Fi%3Dab1n3w9bnm6hN6UYsFjV_7pFLc0AQu0l8JOpWTboSGMFLVkvHy6kTA&data=05%7C01%7Ckaren.denniston%40uky.edu%7Cfe6022cc24a24034374708dabfde416f%7C2b30530b69b64457b818481cb53d42ae%7C0%7C0%7C638033258538576758%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fuFd%2FXtDFSIoL14fzPc2T7nepMrlFyUb1QV%2FEYyPJBE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fact.alz.org%2Fsite%2FR%3Fi%3DYimNJNGpjftAwgS8JTDRFIaGEUC01ndtwWNkxPfWa7a4frPGEllzPg&data=05%7C01%7Ckaren.denniston%40uky.edu%7Cfe6022cc24a24034374708dabfde416f%7C2b30530b69b64457b818481cb53d42ae%7C0%7C0%7C638033258538576758%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=quqq9uGtJkWi97X5LexAOfKXH05TaYVHqy5Cv30ODrA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fact.alz.org%2Fsite%2FR%3Fi%3DZr13GV_VH55QPgIhqpkcwGYdPXORiJxHVhIugaeQbKvbuNt5uxQstQ&data=05%7C01%7Ckaren.denniston%40uky.edu%7Cfe6022cc24a24034374708dabfde416f%7C2b30530b69b64457b818481cb53d42ae%7C0%7C0%7C638033258538733000%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WRh58kysiJ6auOhoouI9F6t1TAAZY3aSTfkhxSwzD6M%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fact.alz.org%2Fsite%2FR%3Fi%3DMQwwao_VoIchU_Lw2zeMsOGkA3opj2je19VOvNAtljC6uHCv5t3Yeg&data=05%7C01%7Ckaren.denniston%40uky.edu%7Cfe6022cc24a24034374708dabfde416f%7C2b30530b69b64457b818481cb53d42ae%7C0%7C0%7C638033258538733000%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZA4tij84wNfVDyZuO87P00k8XoDQ3sOcKAUdNfXeuFg%3D&reserved=0
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November 8…………………..……Election Day 

November 11………….…………Veteran’s Day 

November 16-18………….Kay’s State Meeting 

November 22………………..….Leader Lesson 

November 24-25……….…………Office Closed  

November 29…...New 2022-23 Dues Deadline 

December 1…..Summer Sausage/Charcuterie 

December 26-January 2….……..Office Closed 

January 19…..….Homemaker Council Meeting 

January 25 10:00 am……..……Leader Lesson  

 

The holiday season tends to bring out the best in so many. Thanksgiving is one of my favorites,                 
favorites, because it reminds us to give thanks and to count our blessings.  After pausing to do that, so many 
“problems” become so little and we realize how blessed and lucky we are! The Thanksgiving holiday is not 
attached to any one belief – we all join in to be thankful for what we have. My wish for each of you is that you 
take time to pause, be with friends and family and enjoy others’ company as well as some favorite foods. 

 

There will be programs offered at the Extension Office to help you prepare for these seasons. The Holiday 
Foods program is focusing on appetizers and desserts and the Sausage and Holiday Charcuterie class will 
offer an opportunity to make some summer sausage and get some ideas for serving it during this season.  

 

New things are coming! There will be a new Homemakers Club formed after the beginning of the year at the 
Bourbon County Senior Citizens Center. We are looking for financial support, for sponsoring membership 
dues and for volunteers to assist with the meeting activities. For more information, please feel free to contact 
the Extension Office. This will be a great opportunity to give back to our community.  

  

Kacy and I will also be expanding our “Bourbon Bite Size Learning” Facebook presentations to include the 
Kentucky Proud Plate It Up Recipes. This second show will be on the 3rd Friday of each month at noon. Plan 
to join us starting January 20, 2023!   
 

We look forward to seeing all our Extension friends during this season.       
 

Agent Notes 

Kay Denniston  

Bourbon County FCS Agent 


